Friends of Monument Preserve 

P.O. Box 634
Monument, CO  80132-1216
Board Meeting

January 21, 2014
I.  Call to Order and Attendance:  The Board meeting of the FOMP began at 7:00 p.m. in the Fire Center Classroom.  Members present were Jon Nordby, president; Diane Strohm, treasurer; Marianne LaRivee, secretary; as well as Diane Bandle, Brian Mullen, Joe Ennis, Bill Benson, and Hermann Spielkamp, members at large.  Nancy Spielkamp and Paul DeWitt were also in attendance.
II.  Issues:
A. Graffiti:  There has been a disappointing amount of graffiti showing up throughout the preserve on many surfaces, including foundations, cisterns, and stones.  Bill Benson said there was an increasing amount along the reservoir trail in Palmer Lake as well.  Jon Nordby asked that we all take note of cars parked late in the day at the trailheads.
B.  Shooters:  It has been a year since FOMP members met with Tom Healy, with no letup in the amount of dangerous firearm use along Mt Herman Road.  Again, we encourage all members to report irresponsible shooting, deforestation, and littering to Tom Healy, USFS, at thealy@fs.fed.us, office (719) 477-4204, cell (719) 641-4698.  We will put an article about reporting in our next newsletter.
C.  Dog Waste:  There has also been an increase in bagged dog waste along the trails.  We don’t know who takes the time to bag dog manure and then leave the bags along the trails to prevent decomposition, but we’ll put an article in the next newsletter on the subject.
D.  Trailwork:  We discussed several potential work areas for the summer, including the trail near the horse jumps, the gully near yucca meadow, and the area east of Monument Rock.

E.   Finance and Newsletter:  Diane Strohm reported that we have $6206 in our account.  Dues are now due.  Diane reminded us that a newsletter usually stimulates interest as well as funds for FOMP.  Hermann Spielkamp will update his article about bluebird houses, Jon Nordby will write one about trails, Diane will write about trees, and Marianne will write about shooting and dog waste.  Send proposals to Diane by 7 Feb at dstrohm@kellin.net who will forward them to Amy.
III.  Adjournment.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:00 p.m.

